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external partners through ASEAN led-mechanism. The ASEAN Foreign Ministers 
also congratulated the inauguration of the new U.S. Administration and looked 
forward to strengthen ASEAN-United States Strategic Partnership and enhance high 
level engagement to promote peace, security, stability and prosperity in the region. 
The Meeting also highlighted the significance of the 30th anniversary of ASEAN-China 
dialogue relations, as both sides work together on initiatives to further enhance the 
level of engagement for the wellbeing and peaceful development in the region.  

On regional and international development, the Ministers shared their views and 
thoughts on issues such as the current regional geopolitical landscape, the 
development of Korean Peninsula, the Rakhine State, and the South China Sea. 

In the Meeting, His Excellency Deputy Prime Minister raised the following points: 

- On ASEAN Key Initiatives for COVID-19 Response, he suggested that ASEAN 
should seek to expand the ASEAN COVID-19 Response Fund by reaching out 
to the private sector for contribution.  

- On the ASEAN Centrality, he emphasized that “ASEAN Way” based on 
consultation and consensus, non-interference and equal sovereign right have 
thus far served ASEAN well when it comes to the flexibility in navigating 
superpower rivalries. 

- On the external relations, he reiterated that Cambodia welcomes consideration 
to have the United Kingdom as a Dialogue Partner of ASEAN.  

- On the Regional Comprehensive Economic Partnership (RCEP) His Excellency 

Deputy Prime Minister expressed his confidence on RCEP as a key driver of 
regional economic recovery and integration, and encouraged all RCEP 
participating countries to expedite ratification process. 

- On the development in the Korean Peninsula, he encouraged further high-
level engagement with DPRK through the ASEAN Regional Forum (ARF) to 
create better understanding and possibly trigger positive developments 

- On the South China Sea, Cambodia shares the common aspiration to see the 
South China Sea as a sea of peace, stability, cooperation and prosperity. 
Cambodia has always been consistent in encouraging the parties directly 
concerned to address differences amicably through peaceful dialogue based on 
universally recognized principle of international law, including UNCLOS 1982. 
He also emphasized the importance of the resumption of negotiations on the 
COC, including through a virtual means, to enable early conclusion of the COC 
that is effective and substantive, and consistent with international laws. 

- On the Rakhine State, Cambodia is pleased with the progress made so far on 
implementation of the recommendations made by the Preliminary Needs 
Assessment (PNA) and supports the ASEAN secretariat task force to continue 
to take actions on and monitor closely this regional humanitarian issues. 

Phnom Penh, 21 January 2021. 


